Mr. Clement M. Eyler, Director of Physical Education, Milligan College, Milligan College, Tenn.

Dear Mr. Byler:

I, too, want you to know that I enjoyed very much being with you and the courtesies that you showed me while I was in Atlanta. You were very good to convoy me hither and you, both in fair and foul weather, and I thank you for the same. It was nice of you to say the things you did and I appreciate it.

I have just received a letter from Mr. Dwight Keith saying that the Coaches Association went on record with a "thank you" for me, and I appreciate this very, very much. It was a delight to be with the boys down there as they were all entremely courteous and cordial. So, I had a great week, I assure you. I can say the same to you - that I enjoyed my contact very much and I trust that we will have an opportunity to be with you again.

I wonder if you would be kind enough to speak to Mr.

H. G. Roberds, Villa Rica Mills, Villa Rica, Georgia, and ask
if he will send me a couple of pairs of sample elastic socks so
that I may try them. Ten and a half would fit my pedal extremities satisfactorily. If they do not come in sizes, then a
medium will be all right. I would like to inspect this sock and
try it out a little more fully before ordering.

With all good wishes to you and Mrs. Eyler, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH